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Fieldwork about Water was held!  

1) A visit to Professor Iima’s laboratory at the Nagasaki University Faculty of Environ-

mental Science 

On Friday, August 7th, we visited his laboratory where people in the faculty of environmental science fo-

cus on studying phycology. We learned what classifica%on of seaweed is and were introduced to the ac-

%vi%es conducted in the laboratory like seaweed-picking 

fieldwork.  We did a ques%on and answer session and re-

ceived good advice on the research content of each 

group.  A(er that, the seminar students guided us 

through the laboratory and cultural facili%es.  So, the 

training was substan%al to all of the 19 students who joined.  

2) An open laboratory at Nagasaki University School of Engineering  

On Wednesday, August 5th, 33 students visited the 

School of Engineering at Nagasaki University. They 

learned the way to  gauge the stream of the Ariake 

ocean, what kinds of films are used to desalt the wa-

ter and so on. As they saw real experimental devices 

and equipment, they listened to lectures and were able to understand it fully.   

3) Visi)ng corpora)ons (Kyowakiden & Huis Ten Bosch) 

On Wednesday, August 5th, 39 students visited  Kyowakiden Industry Co., Ltd. and Huis Ten Bosch. At 

Kyowakiden they learned the skills of trea%ng water. A(er that, the students’ ques%ons about their stud-

ies were answered technically. They were given specific advice on how they should research from various 

angles. It was a really meaningful visit.  

At Huis Ten Bosch, they joined a backyard tour of the sewage disposal facili%es.  They understood the 

technical methods of how dirty water was purified. And they also had some ques%ons answered. 

Through these visits, they could understand that it is more important to recycle water than to produce 

water. They  also spent a good %me observing underwater creatures in Oomura Bay and the stone-made 

canals which are friendly to them.  

 

 

 

 


